
 

 

Kansas Law Enforcement Resources Working Group 

3rd Quarter Meeting September 1, 2020: 10:00-12:00 Hours 

 

Call to order 

 

Meeting was held virtually and called to order at 10:03 PM by Captain Johnny Ingram, 

Chairperson. 

 

Those in attendance were: Todd Ackerman – KACP, Kelly Ralston – KBI, Daryl Reece – KC 

Metro, Toby Prine – KDEM, Darin Beck – KLETC, John Koelsch, NE Region, Andy Van Der 

Wege – NW Region, Nate Regier – SC Region, Bryan Murphy – SE Region and guests Edna 

Cordner – KHP, Justin Bramlett – KHP, and Melanie Lawrence – KHP 

   

Review of meeting minutes 

Minutes were approved by Murphy and seconded by Ackerman with all approving. 

Chairperson’s comments or reports 

There has been some major changes to the KHP’s Executive staff with two majors being added.  

Ingram has been reassigned to Troop A along with the Mobile Field Force.  Captain Justin 

Bramlett has been reassigned to the Homeland Security and Emergency Operations section. 

Membership reports/updates  

Non 

Special business / Old business  

Homeland Security Update  

In the Notice of Funding Opportunity, Kansas was to receive $600,000 for the Non-Profit 

Security Grant.  In the final allocation Kansas approximately double allocated amount.  This 

grant will be continuing.  Because of COVID Chuck Clanahan with the Cybersecurity and 

Infrastructure Program with DHS is not able to complete risk assessments.  The non-profits are 

not tasked with doing their own risk assessments and it is beneficial to have law enforcement 

assisting them with the process. 

THIRA/SPR review– Lt. Cordner / Connie Satzler 

Discussed the law enforcement core capabilities.   

Tactical Med Kit program through KLETC 



 

 

Since the Tactical Medical training started in 2017 there have been 901 students that have gone 

through the training and received a kit.  They will run out of kits in October/November of 2021.  

New Business 

Because of the change in assignment Ingram is no longer the commander of Homeland Security 

and Emergency Operations and he will be stepping down as chair of the KLERWG.   

Ackerman motions to nominate Bramlett to serve as chair.  Van Der Wege and Murphy second 

the nomination.  All agreed to appoint Bramlett as chair of the KLERWG. 

Announcements 

None 

Adjournment 

There was a motion and a second to adjourn the meeting but that was not captured along with the 

time the meeting ended. 


